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WORTH MOUNTAIN

CATITAL PARTNERS

August 30, 2007

Gerald D’ Amico, Project Manager
URS Corporation

P.O. Box 96

Roxbury, VT 05669-0096

Dear Mr. D’ Amico

I am writing to respond to your April 13, 2007 letter regarding the proposed runway extension at the
Middlebury State Airport (reference # 38397022).

While we are unfamiliar with the FAA classifications cited in your letter, we have concluded that 3100
feet will not transform the Middlebury Airport to a suitable standard for our needs, nor will it function
to maximize the economic development opportunities of the Middlebury region.

We’ve talked to various business leaders in the area, and there is a great deal of excitement about a
runway extension to 3700 feet. Our charter service providers indicate that there will be much broader
availability of aircraft with such an extension. We believe that the added length will allow us to better
serve our customers with much greater flexibly and predictably. In essence, the meaningful economic
impact of an extension to 3700 feet cannot be overstated.

We believe that the time is now. We support, and are committed to the full length extension and we are
prepared to support the state’s share with a financial contribution.

Sincerely,

Corr@B o,

Jason Oleet
Partner
Worth Mountain Capital Partners

cc: Rich Turner
Lawrence Miller

68 Court Street
Post Office Bax 710
Middlebury, Vermont 05753
HOZ2 3R2.8800

infTof@wosrthmountain.com



Donald Everett Axinn

137 Jericho Curnpike, Jevicho, New York 11753
576.333.8500 '

May 22, 2007

Mr. Gerald D’Amico, Project Manager
URS Corporation

P.0. Box 96

Roxbury, VT 05669-0096

Re: 38397022
Runway 1-19 Extension
Middlebury State Airport

Dear Mr. D'Amico:

Thank you for considering my letter of January 29 in support of extending the runway from its
current 2,500-foot length to 3,700 feet or greater. | understand that you are now proposing to
extend the runway to only 3,100 feet. 3,700 feet is critically important for small jets, and it is my
personal opinion is that 3,100 feet will not accomplish much. It may be beneficial for Twins, but
even then pilots much prefer the benefits and safety of runways as long as possible.

There are a few Middlebury College trustees who fly in private jets and are frustrated because
presently they have to land at Rutland or Burlington. In fact, | have to land at either of those
because the Citation Bravo, Citation V or the Citation XL can not use Middlebury because it is too
short. ‘

May | add one other thought: the overall economic advantage of a 3,700-foot runway to the
Middlebury community is difficult to calculate, but in other towns it has made a big ditference.

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you have further questions.

Sincerely,

Lﬁa@

ax555 @aol.com

STEARMAN W, donaxinn. com
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May 22, 2007

Mr. Gerald D'Amico, Project Manager

URS Corporation

P.0. Box 96

Roxbury, VT 05669-0096

Re: 38397022
Runway 1-19 Extension
Middlebury State Airport

Dear Mr. D'Amico;

Thank you for considering my letter of January 29 in support of extending the runway from its
current 2,500-foot length to 3,700 feet or greater. | understand that you are now proposing fo
extend the runway fo only 3,100 feet. 3,700 feet is critically important for small jets. My personal
opinion is that 3,100 feet will not accomplish much. It may be beneficial for Twins, but even then
pilots much prefer the benefits and safety of runways as long as possible. ‘

There are a few Middiebury College trustees who fly in private jets and are frustrated because

presently they have to land at Rutland or Burlington. In fact, | have to land at either of those
because the Citation Bravo, Citation V or the Citation Excell can not use Middlebury because it is

too short.

May | add one other thought: the overall economic advantage of a 3,700-foot runway to the
Middlebury community is difficuft to calculate, but in other towns, it has made alt the difference.

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you have further questions.

Sincerely,



Bysinsss Office:

AiDigleg LLC

131 Hartwell Avenve
Lexington, MA 02421
Tel: 781.860-9696
Fax: 781.863.8118
TF: 877.24INEAR
www.lingarair.com

Oparolions Office:

Executives Flyars Aviation
Hancom Field

Bedford, MA 01730

Tel: 781-274-7227

Fax: 781-274-6719

May 14, 2007

Mr. Gerald D’ Amico
Project Manager

URS Corporation

P.O. Box 96

Roxbury, VT 05669-0096

RE: Middlebury State Airport runway extension
Dear Mr, D’ Amico,

Pursuant to my letter of February 27, 2007 to Mr. Jason Owens in support
of the proposed extension of the runway at Middlebury State Airport to
3,700 feet and your letter of April 12, 2007 requesting information
regarding the ability of our company / aircraft to operate at the Airport
with a limited extension to just 3,100 feet and any limitations that would
be imposed on our aircraft or operation with a length of 3,100 feet, [
would like to submit the following.

At 3,100 feet the runway would be sufficient for Caravan operations under
most conditions, but would be too short for Eclipse VLJ operations except
under the best conditions.

Thank you for your consideration of our interests in this project.

Yours very truly,

William E. Herp

President and CEQ
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HERITAGE
FLIGHT

April 23, 2007

Mr. Gerald D’ Amico, Project Manager
URS Corporation

P.O. Box 96

Roxbury, VT 05669-0096

Re: Middlebury State Airport Runway Extension

Dear Mr. D’ Amico:

As previously discussed, Heritage Flight supports a runway extension from its current 2,500 foot
fength to 3,700 feet. Your request to consider a reduced extension of only 3,100 feet would allow
very limited access for our Beechcraft King Air turboprops, but not for any of our jet aircraft. As
an example, we are able to operate our Citation Encore jet into the Morrisville / Stowe State
Airport with its’ 3,700 foot runway, but would not consider operating it into a shorter strip.

In actuality, an additional 600 feet of runway would not provide much in the way of consistently
improved commercial access to the Middlebury State Airport. While our King Airs can takeoff
and land in 3,100 feet, most takeoff operations would not meet Acceleration-Stop or Accelerate-
Go performance criteria making the distance inadequate for dependably safe operations.

Our opinion is that any additional runway length is good, however not bringing the total useable
length up to 3,700 feet will do little to improve commercial air access to Middlebury. At 3,100
feet, Heritage Flight would still be hesitant to conduct charter operations at this airport due to
reduced safety margins.

Please contact us if we can be of assistance or you need additional information.
Sincerely,

Herltage Flight
Gregory E. Bean, Chief Pilot

cc: Jason Owen

A heritage ol scervicce Ao ouwilook of cxccellfenoce.
ington International Airport | 265 Aviation Ave. * South Burlington, VT 05403 » [B800]782.0773 « [802]863-3626 + Fox [802]}458-5560

www.flyheritage.com



Businass Office:

AirDidlog LLC

131 Horhwell Avenue
Lexington, MA 02421
Tel: 781-860-9496
Fax: 781-863-8118
TF; 877-2-LINEAR

www.linearair.com

Operatians Office:

Executives Flysrs Avialion
Hanscom Field

Badford, MA 01730

Tel: 781-274.7227

Fax: 781-274-6719
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Mr. Jason Owen st
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Aviation Project Manager

Vermont Department of Transportation
National Life Building

Montpelier, VT 05633-5001

RE: Middlebury State Airport runway extension
Dear Mr. Owen,

I am writing to support the proposed runway extension plan for the
Middlebury State Airport. I understand that this project has broad local
backing, that individuals and businesses in Addison County have made
capital commitments sufficient to meet the entire state share of the
project’s current estirated cost, and that the Addison County Economic
Development Corporation has agreed to set up a fund to manage these
local contributions, which have been offered in support of the project.

Linear Air operates the largest fleet of executive Cessna Grand Caravan in
the U.S., with the majority of our fleet based in the northeast U.S. In
2007, we will add the first of 30 next-generation Eclipse 500 very light
jets (VLIs). At 2,500 feet the current runway is barely sufficient for
Caravan operations, and only then under the best conditions. The current
runway is too short for VLJ operations. Despite these limitations, we have
had numerous requests for charter to the Middlebury State airport. If the
runway were extended to 3,700 feet we would likely use the Middlebury
State Airport several dozen times per year.

Thank you for your consideration of this project. We would findittobe a
great benefit, answering a number of needs of the community and its
visitors.

Yours very truly,

William E. Herp

President and CEO
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Febroary 8, 2007
M.iddlebury. Vermont

M. Jason Qwen :
Aviation Project Manager '
Vermant Departracnt of Transportation ' !
National Life Building C e

Montpelier, VT 056335001 e s e LI

FEB 12 2007

RE: Middichuey Stare Airport runway extension

Dear M, Owen,

I 2m writing 10 support the proposed funway extension plan for the Middiebury Seare Airport.
I understand that this Project bas broad local backing, thar individuals and businesses in
Addison County have made capital commitments sufficdent to meet the entize statc share of the
project’s current cstimated cost, and that the Addison County Economic Development

Cotporation has agreed to set up 4 fund 0 manage these Joca] contbutions, which have been
offered in supporr of the project.

Thaok you for your consideration of this project; T would find ir to he o great benefit,
unity and its visitors.

¢¢: Lawrence W, Miller

68 Coury Srgeet
Pust Office figy 7t
Middlebhuey, Vermons 05783
BO2.3B2, 88110
r'ul'u@\vur:hmoun(nm.cum

Www.worthmounrsin.cum
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February 2, 2007

Mr. Jason Owen, Project Manager
VTrans-Operations Division

One National Life Drive
Montpelier, VT 05633-5001

Re: Runway Extension
Middlebury State Airport

Dear Mr. Owen:

I am Chairman of the Board of Eastway Aviation, serving the east coast and recently, all of the U.S.
We are a jet leasing-and charter company, owning interests in or operating many Cessna Citations,
from the V's and Excells to Challengers. We have 18-20 active pilots on staff.

{ have been flying in and out of Middiebury since 1947. As a frequent user of the airport we cannot
operate the aircraft we own or manage. Due to the limited runway wictth and length at Middlebury,
we must use Rutland State and Burlington International Airports averaging 20 times per year when
operating these high-performance aircraft, even though Middlebury is my preferred destmatnon (-
have a home in Weybridge and involvement with Midalebury College.)

The ability to operate aircraft in and out of Middiebury State Airport would be of great benefit to
users’ personal and professional needs. in addition to my situation, there aré many other users
forced to operate elsewhere, thus depriving Middlebury-area aircraft operators of the convenience
of a user-friendly airport. It also negatively impacts the airport and the- communﬁy of Middlebury,
both of which would benefit financially from the higher-end aircraft operatlons

! understand that the State of Vermont is proposing an extensron.,of Rnnway 1-.1_9 to 3700feet or -
greater, as recommended in the Airport Master Plan. | wauld urge expafiding the length of the

runway to 4000 feet as being better and more realistic for smaller jéts: - This-will-allow a majority of

the aircraft mentioned above to operate into Middlebury, and would increase’ operataonal safety for

all aircraft. Please consider this. my strang: suppott:for the. efforts to extend the niriway.

P!ease cail e’ at ‘6-.333 8500.‘ _,;yéu rieéd additional information.

(oY:2

Long island MacArthur Airpont * Ronkonkoma, New York 11779
Tel.631.737.9911 = Fax.631.737.4926* www.castwayav.com

317000 (SRR [ER N



HERITAGE

FLIGHT

January 23, 2007

Mr. Jason Owen, Project Manager
VTrans-Operations Division

National Life Building, Drawer 33
Montpelier, Vermont, 05633-5001

Re: Middlebury State Airport Runway Extension

Dear Mr. Owen:

Heritage Flight provides Aircraft Charter services from the Burlington International Airport to
clients throughout Vermont, the Northeast, North America, and the Western Hemisphere, We
have been providing such service since 1984 with a variety of aircraft which currently include 4
Beechcraft King Airs, a Citation Encore Light .Jet a Citation Excel Midsize Jet, and a
Bombardier Challenger 601 Heavy Jet.

Currently we are unable to provide any On-Demand Air Charter service to customers into or out
of the Middlebury State Airport due to its’ limited runway length of 2500 feet. We understand
that VTraos is proposing a runway extension of Runway 1-19 to a length of 3700 feet. Heritage
Flight strongly endorses this effort which would then allow us to provide King Air as well as
occasional Light Jet service to the Middlebury community.

Over the last years we have received requests from dozens of customers to pick them up and/or
drop them off at the Middlebury State Airport but have been unable to accommodate them due to
the restrictive runway length. These customers include both local business and pleasure travelers
as well as visitors to the Middlebury area and College. Increasing the runway length will increase
operational safety thus granting us and other Air Charter operators access to a currently unusable
airport. Such an extension will provide additional business opportunities not only to our Vermont
based company but for the Middlebury community as well.

Please contact us if we can be of assistance or you need additional information.

Sincerely,

Gregofy E. Bean, Chief Pilot

A heritage of service. An owvilook of excellence.
igten International Airpart | 265 Avigation Ave. * South Burlington, VT 05403 = [BO0]782-0773 = [B02)863.3626 = Fax {802]4658-5560

www.flyheritage.com



Charles P. Kireker
Managing Director
FreshTracks Capital, L.P.
P. O. Box 927, 5 Park Street
Middlebury, VT 05753

October 24, 2006 | RELEWED By |
il e Lo
{
M. Jagon Owen 0CT I
Aviation Project Manager _ 2 8 2008
Vermont Department of Transportation ‘ PR e
National Life Building . oRATIGNG D.v.;uw@.

Montpelier VT 05633-5001
RE: Middlebury Sfﬁtc Airport Runway Extension
Mr. Owen:

I have been the owner, or co-owner of several businesses in:Middlebury over the past twenty
years, including Twin Birches, Ltd., VEMAS, Inc. and FreshTracks Capirtal, L.P. Each is still in
operation in Middlebury. In my experience making investments in real estate, both commercial
and residential in Middlebury, and through equity capital for start-up or expanding businesses
located in Addison County, an improved airport is critical to the future of our county, and in
particular the seven communities of Addison Central Supervisory Union. I have also served on
the Governor’s Council of Economic Advisors (1991 ~ 2002) and the Govemor's Council of
Environmental Advisors (1992 — 2006), as well as numerous other -Boards and Comumissions,

-including the Board of Blue Cross Blue Shield of Vermont and The Vermont Technology
Council.

T'am writing to support the proposed runway extension plan for the Middlebury State Airport. I
understand that this project has broad local backing, that individuals and businesses in Addison

. County have made capital commitrments sufficient to meet-the entire state share of the project’s
current estimated cost, and that the Addison County Economi¢ Developmitnt Corporation has

- agreed to set up a fund fo.mianage these local contributions, which have béen offered in support
of the project. Given that the proposed lengthening has been discussed for decades, I believe that
completing the lengthening project while dealing with the 400 foot northerly displacement is
eminently sensible. Having the curtently available private funding in support of this broader
project creates a unique opportunity for the state to leverage federal funding to accomplish a
long-planned project—even in the face of a challenging budget environment in Montpelier.

This project has a number of benefits that are consistent with the state’s objectives for airport
development, as they have been explained to me, including:

ST e R B T
T4 parn-oe et .



1)

2)

3)

4)

3

6)

In addition to improving the operational safety margin for existing activities, lengthening .
the runway will provide an improved environment for certain infrequent but critical life.

safety operations sach as: air ambulance, search and rescue, forest fire support, and
disaster response.

Extending the runway will maintain Middlebury’s compliance with changing FAA

standards, thereby ensuring the continued utility of the airport’s existing infrastructure
investment,

There are substantial direct economic development benefits from this project. The three
maintenance businesses at the Middlebury airport would have a greatly expanded field of
aircraft that would be able to use their services. Larger aircraft have more significant
maintenance requirements, and provide for more stable and more profitable project
income. The ability to service these aircraft will not significantly increase operations at
the airport: they arrive and are serviced over a period of time, 4nd then depart. Despite
the nominal impact on traffic, providing for a broader range of planes to use the airport
will enable these three maintenance companies the opportunity to expand as they thrive
on the stability of these lines of business.

There are substantial indirect economic development benefits as well. In addition to the
benefits to local businesses that will support on-field maintenance operations, many local
businesses and residents will be able to make better use of charter and air-taxi services in
support of their respective operations and activities. It takes longer to drive to Burlington
and accomplish check-in, post September 1 1%, in a timely fashion than it does to fly to
New York direct from Middlebury. The rapidly changing economics of the air-taxi
market, particularly with the release of new aircraft specifically designed for this market,
combined with the increased encumbrances of airline security and flight performance,
will make this an increasingly attractive alternative for businesses, and this runway
extension will make Middlebury an attractive option for many business travellers,
strategically positioned between Rutland and Burlington.

As the air-taxi industry develops, the presence of an extended runway will improve local
integration with the regional and national transportation systems, allowing Addison
County visitors and residents 10'move directly to and from regional destinations, relieving
some future infrastructute and traffic burdens from Burlington.

Extending the ninway 1,200 feet to the north will rmake the airport more compatible with
local settlement patterns. By moving the takeoff point to the north, the flight pattern will
also move 1,200 feet to the north, allowing departing aircraft to make their westerly tum
over uninhabited land before reaching the village of East Middlebury—instead of passing
over the populated neighborhood.

o670 T eI



Thank you for your consideration of these important economic, safety and transportation

efficiency objectives. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or wish to
discuss this matter further.

Respectfully Submitted,

Chadea F [

Charles F. Kireker
Managing Director
FreshTracks Capital, L.P.

T TORICM WJET " AAAT s f 1A
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October 23, 2006

ORERATICNS DIVISION

Mr. Jason Owen

Aviation Project Manager

Vermont Department of Transportation
National Life Buijlding

Montpelier VT 05633-5001

RE: Middlebury State Airport Runway Extension

Dear Mr. Owen,

I am writing to support the proposed runway extension plan for the
Middlebury State Airport. '

As an Addison County based business, it would benefit us greatly to be
able make better use of charter and air-taxd services originating from the
airfield to visit our operations in nearby states. It would also make it
casier for our corporate travelers to access the metro-New York airports
for subsequent departure to more distant destinations.

~ Thanks for your consideration.
R s,

Joseph M.
President & CEO

DR® POWER EQUIPMENT, 127 Meigs Road, Vergennes, VT 05491

A division of Couniry Home Products®

PaED ey wWar = IhNT a7y 0n



Mr. Jason Owen

Aviation Project Manager

Vermont Department of Transportation
National Life Building

Montpelier VT 05633-5001

October 20, 2006
Re: Middlebury State Airport Runway Extension

Dear Mr. Owen,

I have been in my current position with the Development Corporation for over ten
years. During that time I have participated in three studies of the airport contracted by
the Agency of Transportation. Consistently there has been a call to extend the runway
both for safety as well as commercial purposes. It is my understanding that a change in
FAA standards has prompted the need to reposition the runway by 400 feet. From the
standpoint of cost and efficiency we believe that this would be the most logical time to
also complete the planned and permitted extension.

ACEDC has agreed to provide fiscal oversight for funds privately raised from
local businesses and individuals as the required match to Federal funds. We are
committed to helping facilitate this project, as we see a significant potential for increased
economic activity that will result from this improvement. While there has been some
growth in commercial activity at the airport in recent years, significantly more could have
occurred had the facility had the necessary infrastructure to accommodate a greater
variety of aircraft.

Please let me know if there is anything ACEDC could do to help move this
project forward. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Best regards,

James B. Stewart
Executive Director



Lawrence W. Miller 11
PO Box 191 808 Peddiers Bridge Rd.
Ripton VT 05766
(802) 989-0569, Iwm@sover.net

October 19, 2006

Mr, Jason Owen

Aviation Project Manager

Vermont Department of Transportation
National Life Building

Montpelier VT 05633-5001

RE: Middlebury State Airport Runway Extension
Mr. Owen

I have been a business user of the Middlebury Airport since 1996, when we began usirig an
airplane to support regional expansion of Otter Creek Brewing, Inc., which I owned at that time.
I currently use the aircraft and the Middlebury airport in support of my independent consulting
practice, for Angel Flight volunteer missions, for survey over-flights for the local Land Trust,
and for personal use. My comments regarding the economic development benefits of the airport
are also informed by nine years of service on the Vermont Economic Progress Council
(including two years as chair), my service as a Director of the National Bank of Middlebury, and
my service on the Middlebury Airport Commission.

I am writing to support the proposed runway extension plan for the Middlebury State Airport. I
understand that this project has broad local backing, that individuals and businesses in Addison
County have made capital commitments sufficient to meet the entire state share of the project’s
current estimated cost, and that the Addison County Economic Development Corporation has
agreed to set up a fund to manage these local contributions, which have been offered in support
of the project. Given that the proposed lengthening has been discussed for decades, I believe that
completing the lengthening project while dealing with the 400 foot northerly displacement is
eminently sensible. Having the currently available private funding in support of this broader
project creates a unique opportunity for the state to leverage federal funding to accomplish a
long-planned project—even in the face of a challenging budget environment in Montpelier.

This project has a number of benefits that are consistent with the state’s objectives for airport
development, as [ understand them, including:

1) In addition to improving the operational safety margin for existing activities, lengthening
the runway will provide an improved environment for certain infrequent but critical life-
safety operations such as: air ambulance, search and rescue, forest fire support, and
disaster response.



2) Extending the runway will maintain Middlebury’s compliance with changing FAA
standards, thereby ensuring the continued utility of the airport’s existing infrastructure
investment.

3) There are substantial direct economic development benefits from this project. The three
maintenance businesses at the Middlebury airport would have a greatly expanded field of
aircraft that would be able to use their services. Larger aircraft have more significant
maintenance requirements, and provide for more stable and more profitable project
income. The ability to service these aircraft will not significantly increase operations at
the airport: they arrive and are serviced over a period of time, and then depart. Despite
the nominal impact on traffic, providing for a broader range of planes to use the airport
will enable these three maintenance companies the opportunity to expand as they thrive
on the stability of this line of businesses.

4) There are substantial indirect economic development benefits as well. In addition to the
benefits to local businesses that will support on-field maintenance operations, many local
businesses will be able to make better use of charter and air-taxi services in support of
their respective operations. It takes longer to drive to Burlington and check-in in a timely
fashion than it does to fly to New York direct from Middlebury. The rapidly changing
economics of the air-taxi market, particularly with the release of new aircraft specifically
designed for this market, combined with the increased encumbrances of airline security
and flight performance, will make this an increasingly attractive alternative for
businesses, and this runway extension will make Middlebury a useful alternative,
strategically positioned between Rutland and Burlington.

5) As the air-taxi industry develops, the presence of an extended runway will improve local
integration with the regional and national transportation systems, allowing Addison
County visitors and residents to move directly to and from regional destinations, relieving
some future infrastructure and traffic burdens from Burlington.

6) Extending the runway 1,200 feet to the north will make the airport more compatible with
local settlement patterns. By moving the takeoff point to the north, the flight pattern will
also move 1,200 feet to the north, allowing departing aircraft to make their westerly turn
over uninhabited land before reaching the village of East Middlebury—instead of passing

over the neighborhood.
Thank you for your consideration. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions

or wish to discuss this matter further.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lawrence W. Miller 11



October 19, 2006

Mr. Jason Owen

Aviation Project Manager

Vermont Department of Transportation
National Life Building

Montpelier VT 05633-5001

RE: Middlebury State Airport Runway Extension
Dear Mr. Owen:

The undersigned members of the Addison County legislative delegation ask the Agency to prioritize for completion
the Middlebury State Airport Runway Extension. This project is consistent with the Draft Vermont Airport Policy
Plan {dated August, 2006).

The economics of this project are goed for the State of Vermont and for Addison County. Please refer to “The
Economic impact of Vermont’s Public-Use Airports — Final Technical Report”, April, 2003. Since the state match
for this project has been privately pledged, the state would be relieved of a substantial obligation and able to free
scarce state transportation dollars for use on other important projects.

This project is critical at this time because the FAA is requiring elimination of 400 feet on Southerly end of the
runway. Thus, without the 1,200 foot Northerly extension, the runway would actually be reduced in length and the
utility of this important regional resource would be diminished. Simply replacing the 400 feet makes little sense
when there is an opportunity to enhance the airport’s utility with a true runway extension,

There are a number of benefits that Addison County will realize from this project. Among these are:

Increased runway length will increase operational safety of the airport and will make the airport more
useable by a wider variety of safety related flights including air ambulance, forest fire support, search and
rescue, and disaster response.

Local businesses will be given more options to use the airport as services such as air taxi and charter flights
are expanded. .

There are three on-field businesses that will be able to service a much wider variety of aircraft, including
aircraft larger than those they currently service. As you know, the stability of the airport and the stability of
these businesses are directly related.

The airport’s flight pattern will align better with local settlement pattems as this extension moves it away
from East Middlebury. As a result, this project enjoys widespread support in the local community.

Thank you for your service to the State of Vermont and for your work on this project. Please keep us informed of
the progress on this important project.

Senator Claire Ayer Senator Harold Giard
Representative Betty Nuovo | Representative Mike Fisher,
Representative Mark Young Representative Connie Houston
Representative Willem Jewett Representative David Sharpe
Representative Greg Clarke Representative Harvey Smith

Representative Steven Maier



- 7TWIN CIR, MIDDLEBURY, VERMONT 05753 USA --
(802) 388-0126 (802) 989-0338

e-mail: goody(@sover.net

May 9, 2006
Rich Turner
National Life Building
Drawer 33
Montpelier, VT
05633-5001

Dear Mr. Turner,

This letter is to support any project to lengthen the runway surface at the Middlebury
State Airport. I currently base several aircraft at the airport.

I believe it is very important that we all .consider airports to be a part of our community
infrastructure. While many people do not directly use the airports, they must be considered much
as we do our schools, fire and police departments. Whether we use them ourselves or not, their
existence for us to choose is what is important. New airports are simply not being built. Our
existing infrastructure must be prepared to accommodate the inevitable growth in our population.

Safety will often be cited as a reason to lengthen. This is not to say that the runway is
currently unsafe. It is more like comparing a road with or without shoulders or guardrails; it is
not that one is unsafe, it is just that the other has a larger margin of safety. As more traffic uses
the roads, the larger margin yields its benefits. '

It appears to me that Vermont is lagging in its support of its airports relative to other
states. [ will admit having talked with other states about relocating to a more aviation friendly
state. [ realize the budgetary issues involved and do appreciate some of the significant projects
Vermont has accomplished the last few years. There is definite improvement. In this particular
case, | hope that Vermont might take advantage of this unique opportunity to achieve a
significant project with relative minimal outlay to itself.

Thank you for your time,
Yours,
James W. Goodwin

Cc:  Jennifer Lutz
Environmental Planner
URS Corporation
28 Corporate Drive, Suite 200
Clifton Park, NY
12065



Owen, Jason

From: Middlebury Airport Commission [kaggeek@shoreharm.net)

Sent: Wedniesday, April 12, 2006 8:42
To: cayer@leq.staté vt us; hgiard@leg state.vt.us -
Ce: smaier@leg state vtus; bnudvo@leg.state vi.us; wjewstt@ieg.state vt us,

gsclark@adelphia.nef; chouston@leg.state.vi.us; mfishér@leg.state.vius,
dsharpe@leg.state.vt.us; hsmith@leq.state vt.us; myoung@leg.state vi.us

Dear Legislators,

You may or may not be aware that an engineering study, initiated by AOT, is
underway involving a runway expansion project at Middiebury State Airport.
This is the third study in twenty years; the study is only valid for 3-5

years, however State funding does hot appear to be available for runway
work until 2010, As these studies cost a lot and nothing has come of them

in the past, the Middlebury Airport Commiission suggests that the State

. follow through with the proposed plans rather than fund continuous studies.

The current runway at Middlebury State Airport is 2500 feet fong. Although
the current runway provides sufficient room for landing, many of today's
pilots are not comfortable landing on such a short runway and many aircraft
insurance companies prohibit it. The Airport Master Plan, originalty
proposed by the State in 1990, calls for an expansion totaling 3700 x 75
feet. The longer runway would add a margin of safety to aircraft

operations, would satisfy aircraft insurance qualifications, and would

displace the landing and takeoff area further from the East Middlebury
population.

In a 2003 State-wide survey by SH&E Associates, Middiebury was ranked
number three in Vermont for activity and economic impact, after Burdington
and Rutland which continue to receive major funding. Area businesses would
benefit from a longer runway and the ability to transport materials and

people In and out of the area more easily. Airplanes need fuel and service
which are currently provided by thelocal fixed base operator. In"addition,

the airport facilities require maintenance and provide year round
employment for the State's transportation workers.

The Middlebury area is recognized as a potential area for growth and there
appears to be private money interested in funding part of the airport
expansion if the State will facilitate it. The Middiebury Airport

Commission looks forward to discussing the future of this project with you.

Sincerely,

John Derick
Lawrence Miller
Jim Goodwin
Bruce Catlin
John McNerney
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